








To: NYC Council Committee on Environmental Protection

From: April McIver, Executive Director

Date: February 24, 2023

Re: Oversight - NYC’s Water and Sewage Testing Infrastructure

INTRODUCTION

My name is April McIver and I am the Executive Director of the Plumbing Foundation City of
New York, Inc. The Plumbing Foundation was founded in 1986 and is a non-profit organization of
small and large, union and non-union plumbing contractors, engineering associations, supply
houses, and manufacturers whose mission is to protect the public health and safety of New York
City through the enactment and enforcement of safe plumbing codes.

COMMENTS

We commend the NYC Council Committee on Environmental Protection for holding today’s
hearing on this very important topic. This is a step in the right direction to ensure the safety of
NYC’s water and sewer systems. The Plumbing Foundation supports introductions 530-2022
(notification of discolored water or reduction of water pressure), 633-2022 (creation of a
permanent COVID-19 wastewater testing program and the reporting of testing results, and to
repeal section 24-531 of such code, relating to the creation of a pilot program to test sewage for
SARS-CoV-2 RNA), and 797-2022 (testing drinking water for the presence of microplastics). A
recommendation before passing these bills is to ensure they have clearly defined terms. As you
may know, during the rulemaking process many times agencies interpret laws differently than the
Council intended, which can weaken well-intended laws.

Additionally, we would be remiss to not emphasize our concern that the Council through its
Housing & Buildings, Health, and/or Environmental Protection Committees has not held a hearing
on vital Legionella testing legislation. Int. 783-2022 is similar in nature to the bills discussed today
in that it is an important water quality and safety measure to protect New Yorkers from
Legionnaires’ Disease spread through building water systems. Every year New Yorkers are
exposed to Legionella through water aerosols and every year someone or worse—multiple
people—get sick and die. In Spring of 2022, the Highbridge community in the Bronx experienced a
cluster of Legionnaires’ cases. Twenty-four people were diagnosed with Legionnaires’ disease; two
people died and 4 people were still hospitalized as of June 2022.1 We see similar cases every single
year, even since the Council passed legislation requiring testing of cooling towers for
Legionella—that is simply not enough. Legionella can grow throughout a building water system
and exist in potable water. Taking a shower can even expose someone to Legionella.

We, therefore, urge the NYC Council to no longer delay taking action on Int. 783-2022.

1www.nyc.gov/site/doh/about/press/pr2022/updates-legionnaires-disease-highbridge-bronx-0601.page#:~:text=Ju
ne%201%2C%202022%20%E2%80%94%20The%20Health,disease%20since%20May%203%2C%202022.
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